
Sincerely, 

aewrodtand 
Labrador 

Government of Newfoundland and Labrador 

Department of Environment and Conservation 

Office of the Minister 

APR 0 4 2016 

Reg. #1813 

Mr. Brandon MacDonald 
Pasadena Equipment Services 
297 Old Broad Cove Road 
Portugal Cove — St. Phillips NL AIM 3M2 

Dear Mr. MacDonald: 

RE: Conception Bay South Concrete Batch Plant: Environmental Protection Plan 

On December 1, 2015 the proposal for the Conception Bay South Concrete Batch Plant 
was released from further environmental assessment subject to conditions. One of those 
conditions required Pasadena Equipment Services to submit and receive Ministerial approval for 
an environmental protection plan (EPP) prior to construction. 

Your proposal has been reviewed and an opportunity to comment has been provided to the 
Town of Conception Bay South, Bluewater Group, and various federal and provincial 
government agencies. 

Upon consideration of the comments received, please be advised that your Environmental 
Protection Plan dated March 23, 2016, has been found to be satisfactory. 

If you have any questions concerning these matters, please contact Mr. Bas Cleary, 
Director, Environmental Assessment Division at (709) 729-0673 or Mr. Eric Watton at (709) 
729-0834 or by email at ericwatton@gov.nl.ca. 

PERRY RIMPER, MHA 
District of Lake Melville 
Minister 
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